Those present: Allan Hebb and Jeff Winagle, Commissioners, Bill McKee and Jane Hebb, Acting Clerk

The minutes of the August meeting were read and approved.

Joining Dig Safe is ongoing. Allan has tried to send them an email with a copy of the map but the email failed.

The blow offs still have to be tested to make sure the covers will come off and we need to get the system blown off before winter. Due to current health conditions Allan cannot work on the shut offs alone. It was discussed to ask Gilford Well if they could turn the shut offs when they come to blow off the system. Jane will email Dale about this.

Jeff bush hogged the field.

Milton Cat did the annual maintenance done on the generator.

Jane still needs to do the MS-434 which was due 9/1.

The October meeting will be held the second Tuesday of the month as Allan, Jane and Jeff are gone the first week of October.

Jane received an email from Milton Cat saying that the generator hoses should be replaced as they recommend replacing them every 6 years. He was recommending having them replaced when we have our annual maintenance done this year. Our generator is 14 years old. We had our annual maintenance done early in August this year and the report said the condition of the hoses is good. It was decided to ask the technician that comes next year what he recommends about replacing the hoses. Jane has made a note on the calendar to have this checked out next year.

Kevin Niland had had the water line put in for the apartment house north of the fire house. The Commissioners discuss this with him this spring, but were not notified that he was connecting to the shut off. Jane will write a letter to him saying that the shut off should be turned on and if he does not want to use the water to turn it off in the building. He will start being billed for the water on the October billing. Allan will put a post in front of the shut off as it is above the ground.

Meters will be read 9/21/21. They will also get the missing gps readings so that we can complete our list. After the list is complete Jane will post a copy in the pump house and give a copy to Jeff, Bill and Allan.

The meeting adjourned at 7:50 PM.